

DEPARTMENT OF LAW CITY OF CHICAGO

February 5, 2014

Elisa Harmon Events Coordinator Sopraffina Restaurant 10 N Dearborn Chicago IL 60602

Re: \$25 Gift Card

Dear Ms. Harmon:

Thank you again for all of your assistance with planning the 2013 Law Department Holiday Party. The menu you helped to select was fantastic and the atmosphere was just right. You and your staff were outstanding in every respect, and I have heard nothing but rave reviews. I sincerely hope that the Law Department can plan more events with Sopraffina in the future.

Unfortunately, pursuant to the City of Chicago's Ethics Ordinance, § 2-156-142(a)(1)(iii) of the Municipal Code of Chicago, city employees are prohibited from accepting gift cards in any amount and for any reason. Accordingly, I am returning the unused \$25 gift card that you recently sent in appreciation for the Law Department choosing Sopraffina for our holiday party. I am also requesting that you do not send any additional gift cards in relation to any future business referrals.

Sincerely,

Grant Ullrich

Assistant Corporation Counsel

Constitutional & Commercial Litigation Division

(312) 744-7864

encl: unused gift card

cc: Board of Ethics; Leslie Darling, First Assistant Corporation Counsel